
Town of Mason
Selectmen’s Meeting of March 11, 2014 1:00 p.m.

Approved Meeting Minutes

Selectmen, Charles Moser, Bernie O’Grady, R. Pete McGinnity and Interim Administrative 
Assistant, Carlotta Pini were present. Chairman Moser called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m.

The Board reviewed the minutes of the February 26 Department Head meeting, prepared by 
Barbara Devore. Chairman Moser moved to approve the minutes. Selectman McGinnity 
seconded, and all voted in favor.

The Board reviewed the email Selectmen McGinnity had sent, resigning as Commissioner of the 
Nashua Regional Planning Commission.

The Board tabled payroll and accounts payable manifests.

The Board reviewed abatement applications that had been filed. Todd Haywood will review 
them. There was a discussion about how the Town was assessing poles and whether users were 
also being assessed. The Board agreed that Mr. Haywood should clarify.

The Board reviewed a draft of the Nashua First Responder Assessment Survey that Carlotta had 
attempted to complete.

The Board discussed posting assessment information online at no cost to the Town. All agreed 
that it would be valuable to do, so Chairman Moser signed the authorization for Avitar 
Associates.

Chairman Moser said that the logger ignored the road bond requirement and the Board received a
letter from the NHTO Association. Chairman Moser discussed the matter with Attorney, Paul 
Sanderson, from the Local Government Center, who provided some advice on how to enforce the
requirements. Carlotta mentioned that the Anderson Intent to Cut had been submitted. Chairman 
Moser offered to send the Prett Flaherty letter to Town Counsel.

The Board reviewed septic approvals for Lavoi and Smith. They will go to the Building 
Inspector.

The Board reviewed material on upcoming workshops. There was a brief discussion about the 
Administrative Assistant’s position. The Board noted that the TAN application needs to be 
started.

There being no further business, the Board adjourned the meeting. Board members returned to 
the polls for the ballot voting.


